Village of Coxsackie

Public Hearing Minutes

Local Law #2 of 2023- Providing Real Property Tax Exemptions for Volunteer Firefighters and Ambulance Workers Pursuant to Section 466-A of the Real Property Tax Law

February 13, 2023


The Public Hearing was called to order by Mayor Mark Evans at 6:45 p.m.  Present were Trustee Donald Daoust, Trustee Stephen Hanse, Trustee Katlyn Irwin and Trustee Rebecca Vermilyea.

Mayor Evans stated that the purpose of the Public Hearing is to allow for public comment on the proposed Local Law #2 of 2023 regarding providing a real property tax exemption for volunteer Firefighters and Ambulance Workers pursuant to Section 466-A of the Real Property Tax Law. He stated that this would provide for a 10% reduction in the property tax assessment for firefighters and volunteer ambulance workers that are part of our Fire Department. The Village does not have any volunteer ambulance workers. Greene County has passed this, and the Town of Coxsackie will be passing it tomorrow night. His understanding is that the Coxsackie-Athens School District is in the process of passing it this month. He said that it is on the agenda for approval by the Village during the Board Meeting tonight. 

Christopher Chimento asked if this property tax exemption is meant to incentivize and reward firefighters. 

Mayor Evans stated that that is correct. Right now, firefighters can accept a $200.00 income tax credit. Or, if the Village enacts this Local Law, firefighters can opt for this property tax exemption. You have to choose one or the other, not both. It has been a long time coming. 

Trustee Daoust stated that the only thing that he has a question about is the continuation of eligibility requirements. He did not realize that that section had to be part of the Local Law. He thought that that would be handled internally with the Fire Department. 

Mayor Evans stated that the eligibility requirements have to be a part of the Local Law because the Village, as the authority having jurisdiction, has to decide what the criteria is. 

Trustee Daoust asked if other municipalities have to come up with their own criteria. 

Mayor Evans stated that each municipality has to adopt their own criteria. Upon checking with the Village Attorney, it seems that most municipalities are adopting the Length of Service Award Program (LOSAP) criteria. 

Trustee Hanse stated that you can’t have a subjective way to determine who is eligible. You need objective criteria.  

Mayor Evans stated that that’s not to say that you can’t change the Local Law down the road by future administration. The Village has to put this list together to be submitted very quickly to the Town Assessor, so that each firefighter who is eligible can fill out a form and submit it to the Town in order to receive the exemption. 

Trustee Hanse asked if the form has to be submitted by March 1st. 

Mayor Evans stated that that is correct.  

No further public comments were offered.

A motion to adjourn the Public Hearing was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Irwin. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p.m.



Respectfully submitted,


Nikki Bereznak
Clerk 


